
 

THE HOLY TRINITY NEWSLETTER Friday 14th Dec 

 
WELL DONE TO YEAR 6 

Congratulations to our Year 6 children who entered the regional competition for the 
online maths learning resource Sum Dog. Competing against 58 schools from 
across Lancashire, every child had to log onto the site and answer a range of 
mathematical questions with correct answers adding to our overall school score. 
At the end of the competition Holy Trinity Year 6 children finished in 1st place 
which is a fantastic achievement.  
Their prize for finishing as champions is a 6-month free access to the Sum Dog site 
and they now plan to take part in the national competition. 
 
School closes at 2.00 p.m. on Friday 21st December for the Christmas Holiday. 
It opens again at 9.00 a.m. on Monday 7th January 2019. 
 

SCHOOL CAROL SERVICE 
The school carol service will take place in Holy Trinity Church on Monday 17th December starting 
at 1.30 p.m. and parents, family and friends are most welcome to attend. 
Should the weather make it impractical to walk the children to the church, it will take place 
in the school hall. Unfortunately, if this happens it will not be possible to accommodate 
adults due to the lack of space in the school hall. 
A message will be sent out via the mobile app and the school website if the church service has to 
be cancelled. 
 

 
Next Week’s Events 

 
Monday 17th December  - Key Stage 1 Nativity at 9.30 a.m. 
Monday 17th December – School Carol Service at 1.30 p.m. 
Tuesday 18th December – Key Stage 1 Nativity at 2.00 p.m. 
Wednesday 19th December – E.Y.F.S. Christmas Party 
Wednesday 19th December – Key Stage 2 Christmas Party 
Thursday 20th December – Key Stage 1 Christmas Party 
Friday 21st December – Christmas Dinner at 11.30 a.m. 
 
The children may wear their own clothes on the day of their Christmas Party. Please 
be aware that they will be playing out as normal during the day so take this into 
account in what they are wearing as the weather is likely to be cold next week. Please 
ensure that their footwear will allow them to play outside safely. 

 
 

 
CHRISTMAS FAIR: 
 
Over £600 was raised at this week’s Christmas Fair. Many thanks for your support and to 
the school staff who worked hard to organise it. 

 



 
 
 

WINTER WEATHER REMINDER 
Should a decision be taken to close the school due to extreme weather conditions such as heavy snow the following 
procedures will apply. 
 
A decision to close will be usually taken by 7.30 a.m. This will be based on both local weather and road conditions 
and also those beyond Rossendale that may be affecting the ability of staff to get to school. It will also take into 
account the available weather forecast and any weather warnings issued by the Met Office. 
 
A message will be sent via the Mobile App and a similar Closure Message will be posted on the Home Page of the 
school website. 
 
Local radio stations will not routinely be informed as the mobile app and website are faster ways to communicate 
with parents. However, in the unlikely event that the mobile app or website are not working then an 
announcement will be requested on Radio Lancashire. We will have no control over the timing of this. 
 
If you are in any doubt, please telephone the school to find out if school is open or closed. 
 
The mobile app and website will also be used to update parents on whether the school will be closed the next day or 
whether it will be re-opening. 
 
Should the weather deteriorate (heavy and prolonged snow) during the school day once the school is open, the 
school will remain open until the usual time. However, a message may be sent home advising parents to come and 
collect their child early if possible. 
 

 
 

CLASS ATTENDANCE COMPETITION 
1st Place CLASS 3BA 100% 
2nd Place CLASS 4F & CLASS 1 / 2 WJ 98.9% 
3rd Place CLASS 3BO & CLASS 5B 98.8% 
This week’s Overall School Attendance Rate >>>>>>>>>>>>> 95.7% 
The Attendance Rate since the Start of the School Year >>>>>> 96.4% 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


